

Jan 16<sup>th</sup> 42

Dear Jack, not having seen you I thought best to send a copy of some notes I have made in regard to the Water Deal.

I am going to B.F.A. convention so will not be home until next Friday morning.

I wish that you would look over the enclosed and then write down the other questions which no doubt you would like answers to. In this way we may arrive at our own conclusions quicker or better than by just talking it over. Until we have the different points set out we will not get very far in a meeting of Trustees.

Until the Government get tough about the money we owe them I don't think we should be in a hurry to pay even the interest, as I see it we may find ourselves in need of all we now have and then some.

Next week end I will make a point of seeing you.

Jim G.

On Jan 2, 1942 I had a talk with Marshall.  
and the following are my notes.

Marshall states that there is only one buyer and only one seller.

That it is logical that the Masses should own and control the Water System.

He was anxious that the purchase question be not side tracked or postponed, and appears ~~to~~ anxious for the District to take it over, and thinks that we could make a deal. The Trust Co. or 70 and Co would take the Districts Bonds, Bonds to be retired over a period of years. (no interest rate mentioned).

He says that Howard quoted a figure of \$100,000. Marshall thinks this too high, and suggested that the price be based on ability to pay.

He seems to think that if the Company ran into a large item of replacement or expenditure, that the Government would grant or allow the rates to be raised to cover it. Even now he thinks that a increase over present rates would be granted if requested.

I think that Marshall is hedging on giving us all the Book information that we might need to have. Harry has arduo makes out a statement for us, covering most of the points I asked for.

## BENNETT

met Bennett on Jan 6<sup>th</sup> 1942

He would still approach the Government in regard to finance a purchase deal, but thinks that we could get better interest rate from the Trust Company.

He suggests that we should hang on to all the cash now in reserve until decision is reached.

I understand that he thinks that the Government would give us credit for any reserves we set up for future contingencies. (more information should be secured on this.)

The time to buy is when the other fellow wants to sell.

The following was the suggested action to take.

- 1<sup>st</sup> Get the statement from Company.
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Make a tentative offer of say \$40,000, to be paid at an amortized figure on a 3% basis over say 15 years, by writing the Company a carefully worded letter.
- 3<sup>rd</sup> Get an auditors statement of Co. records
- 4<sup>th</sup> Get a report on the physical condition of the system from the Water Board engineers.
- 5<sup>th</sup> Make arrangement with Government in regard present loan.
- 6<sup>th</sup> Go to them with a definite proposal in regard to deal for their approval.

